
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Congratulations 

 

Thurlby Stars Certificate Winners 

We would like to congratulate our Thurlby Stars for demonstrating one of our Thurlby Values this week. Our 

winners are: 

 

Reception –  Edith and Ralph 

Year 1    - Billy and William 

Year 2    -  Rory and Thea 

Year 3    -  Lyndon and Johnny 

Year 4    -  Lily and William 

Year 5 –  Berri and Isabella 

Year 6    Mya and Riley 

 

Attendance 

Our average attendance figure, for the week beginning 21st March 2022, was 96.3%. 
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Year 1 - Forest School  

This was our final week, one of warm sunshine 

and fun outdoor learning.  Once again, we used 

all our senses in each task: 

• Warm up games 

• Smelling and tasting a range of garden 

herbs 

• Feeling the trees and doing some 

amazing bark rubbing art 

• Listening to the trees – hearing the 

water move within a tree using a 

stethoscope 

• Seeing things in the forest school area 

by taking part in a colour scavenger 

hunt 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 

In science, Year 2 have been learning about food 

chains. We talked about the scientist Rachel 

Carson and the important work she has done 

involving food chains. We completed an 

experiment, like Rachel’s, to discuss her findings. 

Rachel found that chemicals used in some 

pesticides were making their way into sea 

habitats and their food chains. We used skittles 

to show what happened to the pesticides used on 

land when it rained. We talked about Rachel’s 

findings and how her work changed some 

pesticide use and helped our environment.   

  

 



Meet the Governors: Week Four – Glenn Martin 

I am a parent governor and both my children Edward (Year 2) and Nancy (Reception) 

are at the school. My wife Rebecca is also part of the PTFA and we live within the 

village. I wanted to be a parent governor to provide support from my own 

experiences in Education as we are so fortunate to have such a great school with 

amazing staff. I am currently a Principal in a secondary school and understand the 

pressures and challenges we face in Education. My role as a governor is Curriculum 

and Pupil Experience. This includes how the curriculum is embedded, the provision 

and opportunities provided and attendance. I genuinely believe every young person 

deserves a high-quality education.  

 

‘A Date with Dan’ – Keeping Children and Young People Safe Online 

Wednesday 18th May 2022 6.30-7.30pm 

 

Lincolnshire County Council are running an event for parents on Wednesday 18th May from 6.30-7.30pm. 

 

About this event: 

Online safety can be a bit daunting and many of us have lots of questions on how we can not only keep 

our children safe but also let them enjoy the benefits the online world brings. After our live 

streamed event earlier this year, many parents and carers asked for the opportunity to ask us some 

questions. 

 

Join our resident Online Safety Officer, Dan Hawbrook, on the 18th May 2022 for a special Question 

and Answer session for parents and carers which will cover whatever YOU want to know – whether 

it's game ratings, parental controls, bullying or strangers – we will let you ask us those burning 

questions. Sign up will be required to access this session.  Please follow the link below: 

  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/a-date-with-dan-tickets-287806616337 

 

 

Non-Uniform Day – The Salvation Army’s Ukraine Crisis Appeal 

Thank you so much to our families for their kind donations for the above appeal. The final amount raised for 

the appeal was an amazing £334.95. We have received the following message from The Salvation Army: 

 

Dear Thurlby Primary School 

Thank you so much for your generous donation to the Salvation Army which will be used to support the people 

of Ukraine. 

 

The Salvation Army is responding to the urgent needs 

of displaced people who have been impacted by the 

unfolding Ukraine-Russia conflict. Emergency response 

teams, across The Salvation Army’s global network, 

continue their tireless efforts, providing critical relief, 

strategic planning and emotional support through 

conditions of extreme challenge and distress. 

 

In various locations across Ukraine, internally displaced 

people are being supported through the supply of food and 

non-food items. Salvation Army corps (churches) and 

centres, are ready to give help where needed. Such relief 

work, and other ongoing activities, are taking place on all 

sides of the border. 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/a-date-with-dan-tickets-287806616337


Hot School Meals – Summer Term 

All the weekly menus for next term are now available on the Taylor Shaw meals website, so you can order well 

in advance. 

 

The deadline for ordering meals for the first week back after Easter is Tuesday 29th March, please don’t 

miss this! This includes our first theme day lunch on Friday 22nd April for St. George’s Day.  The children will 

be able to have sausage & baked bean casserole with mashed potatoes, peas & carrots followed by mixed 

berry jam sponge & custard for dessert.  Quorn sausage & baked bean casserole with mashed potatoes, peas 

& carrots is the vegetarian option.  All the other regular options will be available on the day. The kitchen will 

not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 

 

The menu and allergens are also available on our Thurlby website and can be accessed by clicking on the 

following link:  https://www.thurlby.lincs.sch.uk/page/5/hot-school-meals 

 

 

Rocksteady 

 

Our Rocksteady children thoroughly enjoyed performing their concert for parents and siblings yesterday 

afternoon. If your child is interested in signing up please see the information below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.thurlby.lincs.sch.uk/page/5/hot-school-meals


Positive Post Alert! 

The first positive postcards were taken to the post box last night, ready to 

surprise some well-deserving children over the next few days! Could some 

positive post be coming through your letter box very soon? ☺ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Matilda the Musical, Cambridge Theatre, London – Wednesday 13th July 

If you would like your child to participate in this visit, please pay your non-refundable deposit to secure their 

place by Thursday 31st March. This can be completed via ParentMail. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Finch 

Head of School 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar Dates 

Thursday 31st March -  £10 Deposit deadline for Year 6 Matilda trip 

    Year 5 parents evening (rescheduled appointments only) 

End of Term 4 

Sunday 10th April -   PTFA Bunny Hunt from 1pm 

 

 

 

Easter Activities 

There are lots of clubs and events taking place during the easter holidays. The following pages advertise a 

few of the activities on offer in our area: 

http://www.justintarte.com/2013/06/dont-forget.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


 

Funtopia 

Funtopia is a Children’s Festival aimed at under 10’s and tours 

the UK every summer. We’re coming to Grantham for the first 

time this Easter (13th & 14th April) and we’d love to let all of 

the surrounding communities know! Funtopia is a fantastic 

family day out which includes unlimited play on inflatables, 

role play areas, family workshops, games and activities. 

 

This year we have also launched our NEW Autism Friendly 

Sessions! Our first one of 2022 shall be taking place on the 

14th April at Grantham. Our session shall feature: Limited 

numbers, quiet area, sensory activities, no music and 

supervised by staff trained in Autism Awareness! 

 

 

 



One Touch Football          



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


